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EDUCATION 
Parents decry ’Dummy Math’ 
Dozens protest new Marion curriculum 
By Kevin Kane News correspondent 



    MARION — Nearly 40 concerned parents jammed themselves into the Marion Independent school board’s meeting room last night to protest the district’s new math curriculum, which they refer to as ‘‘Dummy Math.’’ 

    ‘‘You may know it as Math Core Plus, but the students of Marion High School call it ‘Dummy Math,’ ’’ DeKevin Thornton, 2380 A Ave., Marion, told the board. 

    ‘‘Why? Because high-achieving students feel they are being shortchanged, no longer challenged and tired of teaching the low achievers.’’ 

    Thornton presented the board with petitions signed by 82 parents asking that the district include a traditional math program in its curriculum. A traditional math program, the petition adds, is defined as one including algebra, geometry, trigonometry and calculus. 

    Math Core Plus is being phased in at the high school and now affects only the freshman class. 

    After Thornton delivered the petitions, parent after parent stood up to tell the board, in slightly different words, that their sons and daughters were learning ‘‘absolutely nothing’’ from Marion’s math curriculum. 

    Curtis Swierk, 940 Sixth St., Marion, criticized the curriculum for relying too heavily on using a calculator and including some ‘‘cute and wonderful’’ teaching strategies that don’t really teach math. 

‘‘What we’re doing is to teach (students) to push buttons, not how to do math,’’ he said. 

Jeff Osborn, 2305 Grand Ave., Marion, told the board that students were not being taught anything. 

‘‘I’m not even sure (my son) knows what a fraction is,’’ he said. 

Several parents also pointed out that their students might stay up all night working on homework, only to go to class the next day and wait for the teacher to roll some dice to see whether or not to grade the work. 

    The parents also complained that the math program relies heavily on group problem solving, which sometimes ends up with one student passing on the right answers to the others in the group. 

    That also doesn’t help, they added, when a student goes on to college and leaves his or her group behind. 

    Thornton also criticized the district’s Vertical Math Team for ‘‘conveniently’’ forgetting to inform the board that the Math Core Plus curriculum is very controversial. 

    ‘‘There are as many people out there that are against the program as there are for it,’’ he said. 

    Marion is the only metroarea public school district using the Math Core Plus curriculum. 
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Cliff Jette/The Gazette DeKevin Thornton passes out a packet that includes a petition as he addresses the Marion Independent school board during its meeting last night. He and other parents of Marion High School students are concerned about the new Math Core Plus program that has replaced traditional math classes at the school. Thornton is the parent of a tenth grader and an eighth grader, who would start Math Core Plus next year.
